


William R. Kinsella 

Dear Brothers: 
On the way home from our 37th 

Grand Chapter Congress, I was re­
membering my first Congress in a 
place not so far away from St. Louis. 
That place was Tan-Tar-A at Lake of 
the Ozarks, Missouri. The year was 
1975. There were many challenges 
and opportunities then-just as there 
are now. As we start this 42nd bien­
nium, our challenges are different, 
but no less difficult; our opportuni­
ties limitless, but just as tough to pick 
and choose. Pick and choose we must 
or else we risk becoming a jack of all 
trades and master of none. 

Lately, we have devoted a lot of 
time in a necessary and worthwhile 
effort to determine where we are 
heading as we approach our second 
century. Even as we plan for the steps 
of tomorrow, we must be equally 
aware of the steps we take today. 

Have you ever been walking down 
the street looking ahead to where you 
wanted to go and ended up tripping 
over a crack in the sidewalk, or step­
ping on a piece of old bubble gum or 
even falling off the curb because you 
were concentrating so hard on your 
ultimate destination that you simply 
forgot to look down and see where 
you were right then? 

We must be sure that that does not 
happen to our fraternity. We must be 
sure that as we march toward that 
magical date of November 7, 2007, 
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Commentary 
we do not trip up in 1990 or 1991. We 
must work now to implement the pro­
grams we have designed now so that 
we will indeed be ready to enter our 
second century. 

EDUCATION 

As a professional organization, one 
of our top priorities must be the edu­
cation and preparation of our mem­
bership. We have labored long and 
hard in the planning stages of our Ed­
ucational Masterplan. Now, we must 
devote our energies and resources to­
ward the successful conclusion of that 
dream. Our Officer Training Schools 
in the summer of 1991; the develop­
ment of our Video Library and; the 
ultimate goal, our International Lead­
ership School program. 

ENCOURAGEMENT 

We will continue to encourage all 
of our alumni to continue their par­
ticipation at all levels in the frater­
nity. Although it may not have 
seemed so before, each of you is very 
important to us. We cannot, and will 
not, turn our backs on you. 

Equally important, we must con­
tinue to encourage and educate our 
"grassroots" officers-our District 
Directors and our Chapter Advisors. 
It is almost a cliche, that word 
"grassroots," but yet it is so true that 
we must work more closely with those 
of you who are closest to the daily 
pulse of our Brotherhood. 

We will continue to spread ·the 
word of Delta Sigma Pi across the 
country. We must help our colony 
members to learn and grow into a 
chapter and full members of our 
Brotherhood. We will continue our 
policy of measured yet steady and de­
termined growth. However, we can­
not, and will not, ignore our current 
family of chapters merely for the sake 
of larger numbers. Quality, not nec­
essarily quantity, will be our watch­
word and guide. 

We will encourage the professional 
development of all our chapters and 
help them effectively communicate 
and interact with corporate America. 
We have already begun with our ex­
tremely successful Career Fair at this 
Congress. This was our first real 

attempt at this level and from all 
indications, it was a tremendous 
achievement for us and the compa­
nies who invested their time and 
effort. 

ENDOWMENT 

Let's face it ... it takes money to 
run our fraternity and support its 
programs and heritage. In conjunc­
tion with the Delta Sigma Pi Leader­
ship Fund and the Delta Sigma Pi 
Educational Foundation, we have 
embarked upon the most important 
fund raising campaign in our history. 

We ask each and every one of you 
to participate and support your fra­
ternity. The Summer,~ 1989, issue of 
The DELTASIG introduced our An­
nual Campaign. Many of you have al­
ready generously responded-Thank 
you. To those of you that are still 
considering, we ask you to dig down 
deep; remember all that the fraternity 
has meant to you and help us to con­
tinue those fond and invaluable expe­
riences for those that will follow you. 

Many Brothers have wondered 
from time to time if we are a business 
or a government. Why does it seem 
like its takes so long to make deci­
sions? Why does it sometimes seem 
like such a bureaucracy? Why is there 
so much paper? Well, as with any me­
dium sized and growing organiza­
tion, there is bound to be some 
bureaucracy, some paper, some 
wasted time-the trick is to balance 
everything as much as possible. 

However, I would suggest to you 
that we really more closely resemble a 
partnership. We may sometimes disa­
gree on the approaches or the solu­
tions, but, as partners, we all have a 
stake in our future, whether we are 
a pledge, collegian or "seasoned" 
alumnus. As partners, just as we all 
have a responsibility to help and sup­
port our goals, so, too, shall we all 
share in the profits of our success. 

With best fraternal regards, 

WILLIAM R. KINSELLA 
Grand President 
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Biennial 
Leaders 
Elected 

The Final Business Session of 
each Grand Chapter Congress 
is devoted to the election of the 
Board of Directors who will 

lead Delta Sigma Pi for the subse­
quent biennium. The elections con­
ducted during the 37th Grand Chapter 
Congress in St. Louis filled the posi­
tions of Grand President, Vice Presi­
dent for Alumni Benefits and Services, 
Provincial Vice Presidents and Re­
gional Directors. In all, 17 Regional 
Directors, four Provincial Vice Presi­
dents, one Vice President for Alumni 
Benefits and Services and one Grand 
President were elected to serve for the 
1989-91 biennium. In addition, by fra­
ternity law, the Past Grand President 
and the Collegians of the Year 1988 
and 1989 assume positions on both the 
Executive Committee and the Board 
of Directors. 

The Executive Committee, the basic 
policy making body of the fraternity, 
with powers delegated to it by the 
Board of Directors and the laws of the 
fraternity, was also elected directly by 
the Grand Chapter. Serving on the Ex­
ecutive Committee for the next two 
years are Grand President William R. 
Kinsella, Past Grand President John 
V. Henik, Vice President for Alumni 
Benefits and Services Marc A. Rob­
bins, Collegian of the Year 1988 Mat­
thew S. Levin, Collegian of the Year 
1989 Chris E. Robinett, Northern 
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Provincial Vice President Samuel F. 
Shaheen, Southern Provincial Vice 
President Richard B. Featherston, 
Mid-American Provincial Vice Presi­
dent Randy L. Hultz and Western 
Provincial Vice President Paul J. P. 
Garcia. 

The Board of Directors now con­
sists of those members mentioned 
above serving on the Executive Com­
mittee and Eastern Regional Director 
Richard A. Steinkrauss, Mideastern 
Regional Director Michael N. Wil­
son, East Central Regional Director 
Harry E. Leckemby, Jr., Central Re­
gional Director Renee M. Kuhlman, 
Huron Regional Director Frederick 
C. Lipsey, South Central Regional 
Director Connor L. Coward, South­
eastern Regional Director Elizabeth 
Milik Keith, South Atlantic Regional 
Director Ronald W. Richards, South­
ern Regional Director Larry E. Bry­
ant, Gulf South Regional Director B. 
Todd Whisenant, Great Lakes Re­
gional Director Thomas A. Moran, 
North Central Regional Director 
Norman Kromberg, Midwestern Re­
gional Director Karen A. Winter, 
Gulf Western Regional Director Kurt 
H. Heyn, Intermountain Regional 
Director Sandra A. Coleman, South 
Pacific Regional Director Helen M. 
Paustian and Western Regional Di­
rector Brian K. Judd. 
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WILLIAM R. KINSELLA 

Elected as Grand President and 
leading the Executive Committee and 
Board of Directors for the next two 
years is William R. Kinsella. An alum­
nus of Delta Sigma Chapter at Loyola 
Marymount University, Bill is a June, 
1973, initiate. While a member of the 
chapter, he served as Treasurer, Chap­
ter Efficiency Index Chairman (Vice 
President for Chapter Operations) 
and Parliamentarian. He has also 
served the chapter as Advisor. 

Prior to his election as Grand Pres­
ident, Bill served a Western Provin­
cial Vice President from 1987 to 1989, 
South Pacific Regional Director from 
1985 to 1987, and as a District Direc­
tor in the South Pacific Region from 
1983 to 1985. He has also served as 
Chairman of the Steering Commit­
tee-Division B, Professional Frater­
nity Development, on the Committee 
of Alumni Activities and he was 
Chairman of the Committee on Pub­
lications for two years. 

Affiliated with the Southern Cali­
fornia Alumni Chapter, he has served 
as President, Treasurer, Secretary 
and is a member of the alumni chap­
ter's Board of Directors . 

Bill, his wife Janet and their two 
children William Mark and Meagan 
Louise, reside in Los Angeles where 
he is employed by Coopers & Ly­
brand in Los Angeles. 

JOHN V. HENIK 

Continuing on the Executive Com­
mittee and Board of Directors as Past 
Grand President is John V. Henik, 
who served as Grand President from 
1985 to 1989. Initiated in 1977 by 
Theta Psi Chapter at Indiana Univer­
sity Northwest in Gary, Indiana, John 
served as Historian and Vice Presi­
dent for Professional Activities. He 
has served as a District Director in 
the East Central Region, as Central 
Regional Director, Mid-American 
Provincial Vice President and, for the 
past four years, as Grand President. 
In addition, he has served as Chair­
man of the Committee on Leadership 
Development and has participated on 
other national committees. He is cur­
rently affiliated with the Chicago 
Alumni Chapter. 

With degrees from Purdue Univer­
sity and Indiana University North­
west, John is self-employed as a 
consulting structural engineer with 
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offices in Chicago and Dallas. He, his 
wife Annette and their daughter Jen­
nifer, reside in Skokie, Illinois. 

MARC A. ROBBINS 

After completing two terms as 
Eastern Regional Director, Marc A. 
Robbins is the newly elected Vice 
President for Alumni Benefits and 
Services. A March, 1978, initiate of 
Alpha Theta Chapter, Marc is an 
alumnus of the University of Cincin­
nati. While a member of the chapter, 
he held the positions of Director of 
Alumni Relations and chapter His­
torian. 

Marc has continued his involve­
ment as an alumnus in the fraternity 
by serving on many national commit­
tees including Chairman of the Com­
mittee on Long Range Planning and 
Chairman of the Membership Com­
mittee. He served the Eastern Region 
as its Regional Director from 1985 
until 1989 and prior to that was Dis­
trict Director in the region for three 
years. 

A resident of Waterbury, Connecti­
cut, Marc is affiliated with the South­
ern New England Alumni Chapter. 

MATTHEW S. LEVIN 

Selected as Collegian of the Year 
1988, Matt is a graduate of the Uni­
versity of California at Berkeley and 
is an alumnus of Rho Chapter. While 
a member of Rho Chapter, Matt 
served as President, Senior Vice Pres­
ident, Vice President for Financial 
Activities and Chancellor. During his 
term of office as President, Rho 
Chapter was named the Most Im­
proved Chapter in the Western Re­
gion. In addition, he served as the 
Rho Chapter delegate to the 36th 
Grand Chapter Congress in New Or­
leans in 1987. 

Following his graduation from the 
University of California at Berkeley 
in May, 1988, Matt went to work for 
Bain and Company in San Francisco, 
where he now resides. 

CHRIS E. ROBINETT 

Chris, Collegian of the Year 1989, 
became a member of the Board of 
Directors and Executive Committee 
at the conclusion of the 37th Grand 
Chapter Congress in St. Louis, Mis­
souri, in accordance with the laws of 
the fraternity. A December, 1988, 
graduate of the University of Ne-
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braska at Lincoln, with a double ma­
jor in accounting and finance, Chris 
is an alumnus of Alpha Delta Chap­
ter. A November, 1985, initiate, Chris 
served his chapter as President, His­
torian, Recruiting Chairman, Public­
ity Chairman, Regional Conference 
Co-Chairman, was on the Alumni! 
Faculty Relations Committee and im­
plemented the chapter's Motivation 
Committee. He was also Chairman 
of the Pledge Committee and was 
voted Outstanding Member of his 
chapter. 

Following his graduation, Chris 
stayed in Lincoln and now works for 
Hill & Liegl Financial Consultants. 

SAMUEL F. SHAHEEN 

Re-elected to the position of 
Northern Provincial Vice President 
for an additional two years is Samuel 
F. Shaheen, an alumnus of the Uni­
versity of Akron and Theta Kappa 
Chapter. A March, 1976, initiate of 
Theta Kappa Chapter, Sam served the 
chapter as President and Chapter Ef­
ficiency Index Chairman (Vice Presi­
dent for Chapter Operations) for two 
years. He is affiliated with both the 
Akron-Canton and Cleveland-North 
Coast Alumni Chapters and has 
served as Secretary and Director of 
Communications for the latter. For 
the last two years, Sam has served as 
the Chairman of the Steering Com­
mittee-Division C, Financial Re­
sources and Planning. He has also 
served on several other national com­
mittees and as a District Director in 
the East Central Region from 1979 to 
1985. In 1985 he was elected East 
Central Regional Director and served 
in that position for two years. 

Currently living in Canton, Ohio, 
Sam is employed by Computer Parts 
Interchange, Inc. 

RICHARD B. FEATHERSTON 

The newly elected Southern Pro­
vincial Vice President is Richard B. 
Featherston. Richard, an alumnus of 
Alpha Lambda Chapter at the Uni­
versity of North Carolina at Chapel 
Hill, is an April, 1974, initiate. He 
served Alpha Lambda Chapter as 
President, Chancellor, Historian and 
Grand Chapter Congress delegate. 

As an alumnus, Richard has served 
as District Director from 1982 to 1985 
and 1987 to 1989. He was South Cen-

tral Regional Director from 1985 to 
1987. In addition, he was Chairman 
of the CEI Review Committee and 
was also a member of several other 
national committees. 

A resident of Durham, North Car­
olina, Richard is employed by the Ra­
leigh News and Observer in Raleigh, 
North Carolina. 

RANDY L. HULTZ 

After serving as Vice President for 
Alumni Benefits and Services from 
1987 to 1989, Randy L. Hultz was 
again elected Mid-American Provin­
cial Vice President, a position he held 
from 1985 to 1987. Prior to that he 
served as Midwestern Regional Direc­
tor from 1983 to 1985 and was also a 
District Director in the Midwestern 
Region from 1982 to• 1983. He has 
served as Chairman of the Steering 
Committee for both Divisions A, Ed­
ucation/Leadership Programming 
and Division E, Alumni Benefits and 
Services. He has chaired the national 
Audit Sub-Committee and also the 
Leadership Development Committee. 
In addition, he is a member of the 
Delta Sigma Pi Educational Founda­
tion Board of Directors. 

Initiated in December, 1978, Randy 
served Iota Nu Chapter as President 
and Chancellor at Northeast Missouri 
State University. During that time the 
chapter was the recipient of the Most 
Outstanding Chapter Award. 

Randy is currently employed by 
Baird, Kurtz and Dobson, a regional 
public accounting firm in Springfield, 
Missouri. In addition, he is an ac­
counting instructor at Southwest Mis­
souri State Univerity in Springfield, 
Missouri, where he resides and is a 
member of the local alumni chapter. 

PAUL J. P. GARCIA 

The newly elected Western Provin­
cial Vice President is Paul J. P. Gar­
cia. An alumnus of Phi Chapter at 
the University of Southern Califor­
nia, Paul was initiated in May, 1981. 
While a member of that chapter, he 
served as its Historian and Publicity 
Chairman. 

Affiliated with the San Diego, Or­
ange County and Southern Califor­
nia Alumni Chapters, Paul served on 
the Board of Directors of the latter 
chapter and also as Executive Vice 
President. Prior to his election as 
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Western Provincial Vice President, he 
served as South Pacific Regional Di­
rector from 1987 to 1989. He served 
as a District Director in the South Pa­
cific Region from 1983 to 1987 and 
was named District Director of the 
Year in 1987. He also served on the 
Committee on Publications. 

Paul resides in San Gabriel, Cali­
fornia, with his wife, Margaret. 

RICHARD A. STEINKRAUSS 

Richard A. Steinkrauss is the 
newly elected Eastern Regional Direc­
tor. A November, 1979, initiate of 
Delta Psi Chapter, Richard is an 
alumnus of Suffolk University in Bos­
ton. While a member of the chapter, 
he was President, Secretary and 
Treasurer. 

Richard has continued his involve­
ment as an alumnus in the fraternity 
by serving as President of the Boston 
Alumni Chapter for two terms. He 
has also served as District Director 
from 1988 to 1989 and was on the Net­
working Committee for two years. He 
also served as Vice President for 
Pledge Education for the reactivation 
of Gamma Chapter at Boston Univer­
sity and was a Big Brother for the in­
stallation of Lambda Tau Chapter at 
Bentley College. 

He is currently employed by 
Quamco, Inc., in Hingham, Massa­
chusetts, and resides in East Wey­
mouth, Massachusetts. 

MICHAEL N. WILSON 

Beginning his third term as Mid­
eastern Regional Director, Mike is an 
alumnus of Epsilon Kappa Chapter 
at Shepherd College. While a mem­
ber of Epsilon Kappa Chapter, he 
served as Historian. A November, 
1973, initiate of the fraternity, Mike 
is affiliated with the Shepherdstown 
Alumni Chapter where he has served 
as President, and Vice President for 
Social Activities. 

Prior to his election as Mideastern 
Regional Director in 1985, Mike 
served as District Director in the Mid­
eastern Region working with Mu 
Chapter at Georgetown University 
and Iota Rho Chapter at Howard 
University from 1983 to 1985. 

Employed by the Vitro Corpora­
tion, Mike lives with his wife Cindy 
and children in Alexandria, Virginia. 

(See BOARD on page 19) 
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37th Grand Chapter Congress 

Collegian of the Year 1989 Chris E. Robinett ad­
dresses all attendees during the Awards Luncheon. 
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Gateway to Brotherhood 
Over 700 Deltasigs gathered in 
St. Louis to share Brotherhood, 

professionalism and good times. 

New f riendships were made and many existing f riendships were renewed during the convention. 

The Gateway to the West on the 
Mississippi River, St. Louis, 
Missouri, was the host of the 
37th Grand Chapter Congress 

held at The Adam's Mark Hotel from 
August 13-18, 1989. Excitement and 
fraternalism filled The Adam's Mark 
Hotel on Sunday, August 13 , as over 
725 Deltasigs from across the nation, 
including Hawaii, registered for the 
37th Grand Chapter Congress. First­
time convention participants formed 
many new friendships while others 
renewed those relationships which 
had been developed over many years. 

Most attendees of the Grand Chap­
ter Congress arrived on Sunday, Au­
gust 13, when registration began late 
in the morning and continued 
throughout the day. Following regis-

tration, the Delta Sigma Pi Educa­
tional Foundation held its banquet 
that evening. After the banquet con­
cluded, all participants had the op­
portunity to meet the national 
officers and staff during the Grand 
President's Reception. This year, fol­
lowing the reception, two dances 
were sponsored, one each for colle­
giate and alumni members. 

The Opening Business Session of 
the 37th Grand Chapter Congress be­
gan the morning of August 14. Fol­
lowing a delegate orientation .session, 
the Opening Business Session was 
called to order by Grand President 
John V. Henik. The Invocation was 
delivered by Bro. J. Alfred Moroni, 
FSC, followed by the memorial serv­
ice for all deceased Deltasigs, con-
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"Opportunity '89," the career fair conducted during 
the convention, below, was well attended on Tuesday. 

Golden Council member R. Nelson Mitchell, above, and others spoke to the legisla­
tion presented during the business sessions. 

The DELTASIG of Delta Sigma Pi 

Over 200 Deltasigs, top, enjoyed the St. Louis Cardinals/ Atlanta 
Braves baseball game at Busch Memorial Stadium. 

ducted by Grand President Henik. 
Grand President Henik welcomed the 
delegates and other participants to 
St. Louis and the Grand Chapter 
Congress. He introduced the Board 
of Directors, members of the Golden 
Council (past national officers and 
Central Office executive staff mem­
bers), members of the Order of the 
Golden Helmet, the Silver Helmet 
and the District Directors. He also 
recognized Michael W. Moegenburg 
as convention Chancellor, William R. 
Leonard as convention Parliamentar­
ian and R. Nelson Mitchell as acting 
Chairman of the Committee on 
Nominations. 

Executive Director Michael J. Ma­
zur, Jr., introduced the members of 
The Central Office executive staff, in­
cluding Assistant Executive Director 
Michael T. Walsh, Director of Chap­
ter Services C. Dean Ferguson, Direc­
tor of Development Daniel S. Doyle 
and Chapter Consultants Robby L. 
Hultz and Steven R. Whalen. Repre­
sentatives from colonies of the frater­
nity at Western Michigan University 
and Northwest State University of 
Louisiana were also introduced. Fol­
lowing these introductions, Daniel S. 
Doyle presented Stan Grindstaff, the 
Keynote Speaker for the 37th Grand 
Chapter Congress who made his 
presentation. 

Executive Director Mazur then 
called the roll of the Grand Chapter 
representing delegates of the colle­
giate and alumni chapters. 
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"Opportunity '89," the career fair, right, provided a great opportunity for 
Deltasigs to learn more about participating companies. 

During the business sessions, above, delegates voted on resolutions and several pieces of legislation. 

Epsilon Theta Chapter Delegate Sanjay Khandewal, top, from Cal State-Chico, provided input during the 
Ritual changes discussion. 
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Leadership Fund President Mike Mallonee, Grand 
President John Henik and Foundation President Jim 
Prescott accept a check f rom the Executive Commit­
tee of the f raternity to kick off the annual campaign. 

On Monday afternoon, delegates 
and other participants from each re­
gion conducted meetings covering 
topics of interest to that particular re­
gion. Following these meetings, the 
Delta Sigma Pi Leadership Fund 
sponsored a Reception in order to 
kick-off its Annual Campaign. The 
rest of Monday evening was free for 
participants to enjoy St. Louis and its 
attractions. Also on Monday, spouses, 
guests and several alumni participated 
in a tour of St. Louis and the Fox 
Theater. 

On Tuesday morning, the frater­
nity's first Career Fair entitled, "Op­
portunity '89," took place. Several 
companies were represented with a 
·strong attendance by the attendees of 
the convention. While the Career Fair 
was going on, resume writing and in­
terviewing seminars were also con­
ducted. 

On Tuesday afternoon, the Awards 
Luncheon was held . Two special 
guests, Batman (Past Grand Presi­
dent Michael R. Mallonee) and Robin 
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Karen Barkey, left, and Adrian Avalos, right, were 
named co-winners of the District Director of the Year 
Award. 

Retiring Chapter Consultant Robby L. Hultz was rec­
ognized for his over two years of service at The Cen­
tral Office. 

(Collegian of the Year 1982 Steven P. 
Rasche) attended to liven up the lun­
cheon and assist Grand President 
Henik with the presentation of 
awards. Chapter Efficiency Index 
Honor Roll Certificates were pre­
sented to 20 collegiate chapters for 
1988-89. The East Central Region 
was recognized as the region with the 
highest average in the 1988-89 Chap­
ter Efficiency Index. The chapters in 
the East Central Region achieved an 
average of 92,054 points. 

The national Chapter Advisor of 
the Year Award was presented to a 
Chanter Advisor from the South At-

The DELTASIG of Delta Sigma Pi 

Over 20 different educational seminars were presented at different times during the convention. 

lantic Region, Brother Greg Thur­
mond, Chapter Advisor for Gamma 
Lambda Chapter at Florida State 
University. 

The District Director of the Year 
Award recognized co-winners, Karen 
M. Barkey, District Director of the 
Year for Iota Nu Chapter at North­
east Missouri State University and 
Adrian R. Avalos, District Director 
of the Year for Delta Sigma Chapter 
at Loyola Marymount University. 

The Most Improved Chapter for 
1988-89 was Delta Sigma Chapter at 
Loyola Marymount University and 
the Most Improved Region was the 
South Central Region, Connor L. 
Coward, Director. 

Finally, the Most Outstanding 
Chapter and National Community 
Service Awards for alumni and colle­
giate chapters were presented to only 
two chapters. The Most Outstanding 
Alumni Chapter and National Com­
munity Service Awards for alumni 
chapters both went to the St. Louis 
Alumni Chapter. The Most Outstand­
ing Chapter and National Commu­
nity Service Awards for collegiate 
chapters were presented to Iota Nu 
Chapter at Northeast Missouri State 
University. Further information on 
national and regional award winners 
is presented elsewhere in this issue. 

Collegian of the Year 1989 Chris E. 
Robinett addressed the Awards Lun­
cheon attendees after presentation of 
a plaque in recognition of his selec­
tion as Collegian of the Year 1989. 

Following the Awards Luncheon, 
educational seminars were scheduled 
for the remainder of the afternoon 
with over 20 different seminars being 

presented. Following the afternoon 
seminars was the Alumni Reception 
which was well attended. Also sched­
uled on Tuesday afternoon was the 
tour to St. Charles, Missouri, at­
tended by spouses, guests and alumni. 

While another free evening was 
scheduled for Tuesday night, over 200 
Deltasigs did make the short walk to 
attend the St. Louis Cardinals/ At­
lanta Braves baseball game at Busch 
Memorial Stadium in downtown St. 
Louis. Beside being treated to a 
Cardinals victory, the Deltasigs were 
recognized on the stadium scoreboard 
and provided the most enthusiasm 
during the game. Following the game, 
Deltasigs returned to The Adam's 
Mark Hotel and other St. Louis night­
spots to continue the festivities into 
the night. 

On Wednesday, August 16, the Leg­
islative Business Session took place 
with the delegates considering amend­
ments to the Laws of the fraternity. 
Final nominations for elected office 
were also accepted. 

On Wednesday afternoon, Na­
tional, ·Provincial and Regional Can­
didate Caucuses were scheduled to 
provide an opportunity for all candi­
dates to present their views and an­
swer questions for interested delegates 
and other convention attendees. 

On Wednesday evening, over 500 
Deltasigs walked down to the St. 
Louis Riverfront to board The Presi­
dent for a Riverboat Dinner Cruise. 
Due to the low water on the Missis­
sippi River, The President was unable 
to cruise that evening, but a small riv-

(See GCC on page 23 ) 
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FRANK POPOFF 
National Honorary Member 

The President and Chief Executive · 
Officer of The Dow Chemical 

Company, Frank Popoff 
was initiated as the fraternity's 

23rd National Honorary Member 

Frank Popoff 
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Ever since the concept of honor­
ing only the most oustanding 
individuals in business, educa­
tion and/ or government was 

first introduced on a national level 
within the fraternity in the late 
1930's, Delta Sigma Pi has consist­
ently honored those individuals who 
have represented the very best in their 
field. The Honorary Member-at­
Large, now called the National Hon­
orary Member, was first created in 
1939 when Walter D. Fuller, Presi­
dent of the Curtis Publishing Com­
pany was initiated at the 13th Grand 
Chapter Congress in Philadelphia. 
Throughout the years, outstanding 
men have been honored by Delta 
Sigma Pi in this way. 

During the 37th Grand Chapter 
Congress in St. Louis, another out­
standing businessman joined the 
ranks of the National Honorary 
Members and of the fraternity. This 
gentleman was initiated as the 23rd 
National Honorary Member of Delta 
Sigma Pi on Thursday, August 17, 
1989. The man so honored and the 
newest National Honorary Member is 
Frank Popoff, President and Chief 
Executive Officer of The Dow Chemi­
cal Company. 

Frank Popoff became the President 
of The Dow Chemical Company in 
May, 1987, and assumed the addi­
tional responsibility of Chief Execu-

tive Officer on December 1 of the 
same year. He was previously the 
Executive Vice President with man­
agement responsibility for the inter­
national areas of the company, the 
global operations/manufacturing 
function and global employee rela­
tions. 

Mr. Popoff joined Dow in 1959 at 
Midland, Michigan. After an initial 
assignment in technical service and 
development, he served in a variety of 
marketing and business management 
positions, including a field sales as­
signment in Cleveland, marketing po­
sitions in Midland, Michigan, and 
Europe, and in 1975, became General 
Manager of the Agricultural and Or­
ganic Chemicals Department of Dow 
Chemical U.S.A. in Midland. 

Mr. Popoff returned to Dow Eu­
rope in 1976, became Vice President 
of Marketing and Sales, Executive 
Vice President and in 1981, Presi­
dent. He was elected to the Dow 
Board of Directors in December, 
1982, and as a Vice President of the 
company in February, 1984. 

He transferred to company head­
quarters in Midland, Michigan, as an 
Executive Vice President of Dow and 
member of the company's Executive 
Committee in 1985. He was named 
President and Chief Operating Offi­
cer of The Dow Chemical Company 
on May 14, 1987. 

Mr. Popoff is a Director of Dow 
Corning Corporation, Chemical Bank 
& Trust Co., Midland, the Chemical 
Manufacturers Association, The 
American Institute for Contemporary 
German Studies and The Interna­
tional Committee of The Salk Insti­
tute. He is a member of the Business 
Roundtable, the Conference Board 
and the American Chemical Society. 
Mr. Popoff also serves on the Boards 
of The Indiana University Foundation 
and its School of Business Dean's Ad­
visory Council and the University of 
Michigan School of Business Visiting 
Committee. 

Born in Sofia, Bulgaria, Mr. Po­
poff emigrated to Terre Haute, Indi­
ana, and earned a Bachelor's degree 
in chemistry and an MBA from Indi­
ana University in 1959, prior to his 
joining Dow. 

Following Mr. Popoff's initiation as 
the fraternity's newest National Hon­
orary Member, he made several re­
marks to the Brothers in attendance 
at the initiation during the Grand 
Chapter Congress and answered 
questions, as well. Mr. Popoff was 
presented with his membership certif­
icate at the 37th Grand Chapter Con­
gress Banquet on Thursday, August 
17, 1989. Frank Popoff joins a list of 
only the best in the field of business 
known as the National Honorary 
Members of Delta Sigma Pi. 

DELTA SIGMA PI 
NATIONAL HONORARY MEMBERS 

1939 - Walter D. Fuller 
President 
Curtis Publishing Company 

1940 • Glenn L. Martin 
President 
Glenn L. Martin Company 

1947 · Jamca F. Bell 
Chairman of the Board 
General Mills, Inc. 

1949- Chlli'ICOI P. McCormick 
President and Chairman of the Board 
McCormick and Company 

1951 · Ben H. Wooten 
President 
First National Bank of Dallas 

1953 - William A. Pattenoon 
President 
United Airlines 

1955- ErnC8t R. Breech 
Chairman of the Board 
Ford Motor Company 

1957- James A. Farley 
Chairman of the Board 
Coca-Cola Export Company 
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1959 · Erne• t S. Fieldo 
President 
Cincinnati Gas & Electric Company 

1961 - Charleo R. Sligh, Jr. 
Executive Vice President 
National Association of Manufacturers 

1965 - Ben S. Gilmer 
Executive Vice President 
American Telephone and Telegraph 

1967 · Alton P. Ochsner 
Surgeon 
Ochsner Clinic 

1969 · Edward N. Cole 
President 
General Motors Corporation 

1971 - A. Wright Elliott 
Senior Vice President 
National Association of Manufacturers 

1973 • Roger C. Wilkino 
Chairman of the Board 
The Travelers Insurance Companies 

1975 - Burt F. Raynes 
Chairman and Chief Executive 
Rohr Industries Incorporated 

1977 · John Nevin 
Chairman of the Board and President 
Zenith Radio Corporation 

1979 • William T. Beebe 
Chairman of the Board 
Delta Airlines 

1981 • Roger B. Smith 
Chairman of the Board 
General Motors Corporation 

1983 - Karl Flemkc 
Chief Executive Officer 
Junior Achievement, Inc. 

1985 · Victor K. Klam U 
Chief Executive Officer 
Remington Products, Inc. 

1987 · Norman G. Milley 
Retired President 
K-Mart Stores Group 

1969 - Frank Popoff 
President and Chief Executive Officer 
The Dow Chemical Company 
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Alumni Chapter Directory 
As you end your collegiate 

years and finalize your plans 
to begin your professional ca­
reer or if you are already in 
the business or academic 
world, don't forget to contact 
the alumni chapter nearest 
your home. The following di­
rectory of alumni chapters 
will assist you in continuing 
your fraternal experience. If 
you do not find an alumni 
chapter in your area, contact 
Vice President for Alumni 
Benefits and Services Marc A. 
Robbins or Director of Chap­
ter Services C. Dean Ferguson 
at The Central Office for in­
formation on forming one. 

AKRON-CANTON 
Contact: Barbara M. Skedel 
2285 Lynnwood Drive 
Stow, OH 44224 
PH: (216) 688-9267 

ALBANY-CAPITAL 
DISTRICT 
Contact: Shelly L. Goldman 
642 Providence Street 
Albany, NY 12208 
PH: (518) 459-7477 

ALBUQUERQUE-ZIA 
Contact: BryanS. Anderson 
6337 Harper Drive, NE 
Albuquerque, NM 87109 
PH: (505) 822-0231 

ATLANTA 
Contact: William G. Borland 
3849 Pointers Way 
Conyers, GA 30208 
PH: (404) 929-3446 

BALTIMORE 
Contact: Fredrick J. Karr, Sr. 
1251 Stevens Avenue 
Baltimore, MD 21227 
PH: (301) 242-0020 
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BOSTON 
Contact: Gayle Y. Gerhardt 
40 Cross Street, Apt. A-6 
Quincy, MA 02169 
PH: (617) 471-1966 

CENTRAL FLORIDA 
Contact: Joseph P. Burns 
10849 Heather Ridge Circle, 
#101 
Orlando, FL 32817 
PH: (407) 679-7696 

CHICAGO 
Contact: James L. Prescott 
6430 W. Gunnison, #2-E 
Harwood Heights, IL 60656 
PH: (312) 867-6144 

CLEVELAND-NORTH 
COAST 
Contact: Thomas E. Gauch 
20407 Williamsburg Court 
Middleburg Hts., OH 44130 
PH: (216) 891-0719 

DALLAS-FORT WORTH 
METROPOLITAN 
Contact: Catherine M. Merdian 
4704 King Ranch Road, # 1301 
Ft. Worth, TX 76132 
PH: (817) 292-1457 

DETROIT (GREATER) 
Contact: Paul R. Janasik 
16656 Centralia 
Redford, MI 48240 
PH: (313) 533-6073 

EL PASO-SUN CITY 
Contact: Sandra A. Coleman 
5125 Orleans Avenue 
El Paso, TX 79924 
PH: (915) 755-4420 

HAWAII 
Contact: Dennis N . Nagai 
27 Hale Nani Street 
Hilo, HI 96720 
PH: (808) 935-2600 

HEART OF ILLINOIS 
Contact: Mary L. Miracle 
1405 E. Vernon, #30 
Normal, IL 61761 
PH: (309) 454-5912 

HOUSTON AREA 
Contact: Gary M. Gallo 
5131 Kleindale drive 
Houston, TX 77066 
PH: (713) 586-9769 

HOUSTON LONESTAR 
Contact: Donna B. Alexander 
5303 Meadow Lane 
Pearland, TX 77584 • 
PH: (713) 489-8899 

INDIANAPOLIS 
(GREATER) 
Contact: David L. Demaree 
5867 San Miguel Court, Apt. C 
Indianapolis, IN 46250 
PH: (317) 841-1148 

JACKSONVILLE-FIRST 
COAST 
Contact: Holly E. Smith 
119 Tortuga Lane 
Ponte Vedra Beach, FL 32082 
PH: (904) 285-0090 

KANSAS CITY 
Contact: Kevin S. Carey 
7126 Caenen Avenue 
Shawnee, KS 66216 
PH: (913) 268-4204 

LINCOLN-GREATER 
NEBRASKA 
Contact: Daniel T. Davis 
900 Elmwood Avenue 
Lincoln, NE 68510 
PH: (402) 475-7297 

LONG ISLAND 
Contact: David S. Kilmnick 
37 Southgate Road 
Valley Stream, NY 11581 
PH: (516) 791-3748 

Fall, 1989 



Alumni Chapter Directory 
MEMPHIS 
Contact: Mark T. Heath 
6525 Lost Oak Drive, # 12 
Memphis, TN 38115 
PH: (901) 365-8221 

MILWAUKEE 
Contact: Peter R. Bray 
2531 N. 64th Street 
Milwaukee, WI 53213 
PH: (414) 778-2346 

NEW ORLEANS· 
CRESCENT CITY 
Contact: Debra E. Schroader 
800 W. Commerce 
New Orleans, LA 70123 
PH: None Listed 

NEW YORK-NEW 
JERSEY (GREATER) 
Contact: Claire D. Moomjian 
187 Hillside Drive 
North Haledon, NJ 07508-2819 
PH: (201) 423-4654 

NORMAN-OKLAHOMA 
CITY FRONTIER 
COUNTRY 
Contact: Michael L. Marcotte 
524 W. Symmes 
Norman, OK 73069 
PH: (405) 329-9322 

ORANGE COUNTY 
Contact: Eric W. King 
19977 Apple Creek Lane 
Yorba Linda, CA 92686 
PH: (714) 693-1773 

PHILADELPHIA 
Contact: Michael J. Spadaro 
1012 Rozel Avenue 
Southampton, PA 18966 
PH: (215) 357-9180 

PHOENIX· 
THUNDERBIRD 
Contact: Gerald E. Rupp 
2549 E. Sahuaro Drive 
Phoenix, AZ 85028 
PH: (602) 482-8453 
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SACRAMENTO VALLEY 
Contact: Bruce E. Williams 
521 Woodside Oak, #7 
Sacramento, CA 95825 
PH: (916) 483-5110 

ST. LOUIS 
Contact: Karen M. Barkey 
8722 Brentshire Walk 
Brentwood, MO 63144 
PH: (314) 961-5778 

SAN ANTONIO-ALAMO 
CITY 
Contact: Mario Reyna 
16100 Henderson Pass 
San Antonio, TX 78232 
PH: None Listed 

SAN DIEGO-AMERICA'S 
FINEST CITY 
Contact: Janice L. Wear 
8818 Arrowhead Court 
Santee, CA 92071 
PH: (619) 562-7255 

SAN FRANCISCO 
Contact: Mark A. Roberts 
1005 E. Meadow Avenue 
Pinole, CA 94564 
PH: (415) 724-1610 

SAN JOSE-SILICON 
VALLEY 
Contact: Robert A. Tavarez 
973 Westmond Court 
San Jose, CA 95117 
PH: (408) 984-5417 

SHEPHERDSTOWN 
Contact: Michael M. Johnson 
Box 452 Shannondale 
Harpers Ferry, WV 25425 
PH: (304) 725-9162 

SOUTHERN 
CALIFORNIA 
Contact: Sonya M. Lehmann 
6818 Firmament 
Van Nuys, CA 91406 
PH: (818) 786-8361 

SOUTHERN NEW 
ENGLAND 
Contact: Donna V. Wolf 
8 Reed Court 
Bloomfield, CT 06002 
PH: (203) 286-9487 

SPRINGFIELD 
(MISSOURI) 
Contact: Weston T. Hines 
712 E. Sunshine, D-15 
Springfield, MO 65807 
PH: (417) 882-1405 

STATE COLLEGE 
Contact: Christopher E. Kent 
616 E. College Avenue, #608 
State College, PA 16801 
PH: (814) 867-3209 

SUN CITY· 
ROADRUNNER 
Contact: Charles H. Manne!, Sr. 
10938 Tropicana Circle 
Sun City, AZ 85351 
PH: (602) 933-9617 

TAMPA BAY 
Contact: William H. Andree 
P. 0. Box 11957 
St. Petersburg, FL 33733-1957 
PH: (813) 931-5533 

TUCSON-OLD PUEBLO 
Contact: Barbara S. Butierez 
4742 E. 26th Street 
Tucson, AZ 85711 
PH: (602) 748-1695 

TWIN CITIES 
Contact: Eric J. Esau 
8254 Kingslee Road 
Bloomington, MN 55438 
PH: (612) 944-3728 

WESTERN MICHIGAN 
Contact: Timothy A. Morris 
1041 Parkhurst, NW 
Grand Rapids, MI 49504 
PH: (616) 453-8336 

WHEELING-OHIO 
VALLEY 
Contact: Bruce D. Stewart 
Route 4, Boggs Hill Road 
Wheeling, WV 26003 
PH: (304) 242-3935 

-
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1989 
Fraternity 

ADTards 
This past year's fraternity awards 
highlighted the achievements of 

Iota Nu Chapter 
at Northeast Missouri State l!niversity 

and the St. Louis Alumni Chapter 

National Winner 

Midwestern Region 
St. Louis Alumni Chapter 

St. Louis Alumni Chapter 

Most Outstanding Alumni Chapter 
Award 

Community 
Service Alumni 
Chapter Award 

16 

Regional Winners 

Eastern Region 
Boston Alumni Chapter 

North Central Region 
Twin Cities Alumni Chapter 

Great Lakes Region 
Chicago Alumni Chapter 

Heart of Illinois Alumni Chapter 

Regional Winner 

Intermountain Region 
Tucson-Old Pueblo Alumni Chapter 
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District 
Director of the 

Year Award 
National Winners 

Midwestern Region 
Karen M. Barkey 

South Pacific Region 
Adrian R. Avalos 

Regional Winners 

Eastern Region 
Tracey P. Garlinge 

Mideastern Region 
Robert G. Johnson 

Central Region 
Christopher R. Komnick 

Huron Region 
Kimberly S. Vernard 

South Central Region 
Christopher N. Lane 

Gulf South Region 
Katherine A. Fischer 

Intermountain Region 
Sandra A. Coleman 

Western Region 
Christopher H . Dunavent 

Chapter Advisor 
of the Year 

Award 
National Winner 

South Atlantic Region 
T. Gregory Thurmond 

Regional Winners 

Eastern Region 
Robert W. Buckner 

Mideastern Region 
John N. Rudolph 

South Central Region 
C. Kristine Harbour 

Southern Region 
J. Ann Frasier 

Great Lakes Region 
Linda S. Showers 

Midwestern Region 
Sara Beth Fouch 
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Iota Nu Chapter officers and committee chairmen at Northeast Missouri State University 

Most 
Outstanding 

Chapter Award 

National Winner 

Midwestern Region 
Iota Nu Chapter 

Northeast Missouri State University 

Regional Winners 

East Central Region 
Theta Pi Chapter 

Bowling Green State University 

Central Region 
Kappa Omega Chapter 

Purdue University 

Huron Region 
Gamma Theta Chapter 
Wayne State University 

South Central Region 
Kappa Nu Chapter 
Longwood College 

South Atlantic Region 
Beta Eta Chapter 

University of Florida 

Southern Region 
Gamma Tau Chapter 

University of Southern Mississippi 

Great Lakes Region 
Iota Chi Chapter 

Illinois State University 

Intermountain Region 
Gamma Iota Chapter 

University of New Mexico 

Western Region 
Theta Chi Chapter 

San Jose State University 

South Pacific Region 
Kappa Mu Chapter 

California Polytechnic State University 
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Community Service Award 

Eastern Region 
Kappa Rho Chapter 
Adelphi University 

Central Region 
Kappa Psi Chapter 
Bellarmine College 

South Central Region 
Kappa Nu Chapter 
Longwood College 

National Winner 

Midwestern Region 
Iota Nu Chapter 

Northeast Missouri State University 

Regional Winners 

Southern Region 
Lambda Rho Chapter 

Livingston College 

Gulf South Region 
Delta Nu Chapter 
Loyola University 

Great Lakes Region 
Epsilon Omega Chapter 

Eastern Illinois University 

South Pacific Region 
Iota Pi Chapter 

San Diego State University 

Brothers from Iota Nu Chapter at Northeast Missouri State visit the Twin Pines Adult Care Center for 
monthly bingo and prizes as one of their many campus/ community service activities. 
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Highest Regional 
Chapter Efficiency Index 

Performance 
East Central Region 

Thomas C. Bauer, Director 

Most Improved 
Chapter Award 

National Winner 

South Pacific Region 
Delta Sigma Chapter 

Loyola Marymount University · 

Regional Winners 

Eastern Region 
Zeta Eta Chapter 
St. Peter's College 

Mideastern Region 
Epsilon Kappa Chapter 

Shepherd College 

East Central Region 
Lambda Chapter 

University of Pittsburgh 

Central Region 
Kappa Psi Chapter 
Bellarmine College 

Huron Region 
Xi Chapter 

University of Michigan 

South Central Region 
Alpha Zeta Chapter 

University of Tennessee 

Southern Region 
Eta Upsilon Chapter 

University of West Florida 

Gulf South Region 
Delta Nu Chapter 
Loyola University 

Great Lakes Region 
Theta Xi Chapter 

University of Wisconsin-Whitewater 

Intermountain Region 
Alpha Rho Chapter 

University of Colorado 

Most Improved 
Region 

South Central Region 
Connor L. Coward, Director 
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(BOARD from page 7) 

HARRY E. LECKEMBY, JR. 

The East Central Regional Director 
is Harry E. Leckemby, Jr., an alum­
nus of Iota Tau Chapter at Robert 
Morris College. A March, 1983, initi­
ate, Harry served his chapter as Vice 
President for Professional Activities, 
Director of Alumni Relations, Direc­
tor of Faculty Relations and as the 
Free Enterprise Award Chairperson. 

Prior to his election as East Cen­
tral Regional Director, Harry served 
as a District Director in the East Cen­
tral Region from 1987 to 1989 for 
Delta Omega Chapter at West Lib­
erty State College. 

A resident of Somerset, Pennsylva­
nia, Harry is employed by the Hid­
den Valley Mountain Resort and 
Conference Center in that same city. 

RENEE M. KUHLMAN 

Newly elected as the Central Re­
gional Director is Renee M. Kuhl­
man, a charter member and alumnus 
of Kappa Psi Chapter at Bellarmine 
College in Louisville. Initiated in No­
vember, 1983, Renee served her chap­
ter as Vice President for Professional 
Activities. 

Prior to being elected Central Re­
gional Director, Renee served as a 
District Director in the Central Re­
gion from 1986 to 1989. She was also 
a member of the Corporate Develop­
ment Committee, Committee on Ex­
pansion and Reactivation and the 
District Director Development Com­
mittee. 

Affiliated with and past President 
of the Louisville Alumni Chapter, 
Renee is employed by the corporate 
headquarters of Dairy Mart South­
east in Louisville. 

FREDERICK C. LIPSEY 

Re-elected as Huron Regional Di­
rector, Frederick C. Lipsey is a No­
vember, 1979, initiate of Eta Psi 
Chapter at the University of Hous­
ton. While a member of that chapter, 
he served as President, CEI Chair­
man (Vice President for Chapter 
Operations), Secretary and Chapter 
Advisor. 

Currently affiliated with the Greater 
Detroit Alumni Chapter, Fred served 
the Houston Area Alumni Chapter as 
President, Vice President for Activi­
ties and Secretary. 
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Prior to his election as Huron Re­
gional Director in 1987, Fred served as 
District Director for Lambda Nu 
Chapter at Texas A & M University 
from 1984 to 1986. He also served as 
District Director for Xi Chapter at 
the University of Michigan, Gamma 
Theta Chapter at Wayne State Univer­
sity and the Greater Detroit Alumni 
Chapter from 1986 to 1987. In addi­
tion, he has served on the Committee 
on Expansion and Reactivation. 

A resident of Canton, Michigan, 
Fred is employed by Information 
Builders, Inc., in Troy, Michigan. 

CONNOR L. COWARD 

Re-elected as the South Central Re­
gional Director is Connor L. Coward, 
an alumnus of Kappa Tau Chapter at 
Clemson University. While a member 
of Kappa Tau Chapter, she served as 
Vice President for Chapter Opera­
tions, Chancellor and was Chairman 
of the Alumni Relations Committee. 
In addition, she served as Promotions 
Chairman for the chapter's Career 
Fair-85. 

The Collegian of the Year 1986 for 
the South Central Region, Connor 
served as District Director working 
with a colony at East Carolina 
University. 

A resident of Raleigh, North Caro­
lina, Connor is employed by the 
Unity Center of the Triangle in 
Raleigh. 

ELIZABETH MILIK KEITH 

Appointed by the Board of Direc­
tors to fill the vacant position of 
Southeastern Regional Director is 
Elizabeth Milik Keith. Beth, a No­
vember, 1981, initiate of Theta Pi 
Chapter at Bowling Green State Uni­
versity, served her chapter as Senior 
Vice President, as chairman of the 
pledge education committee and as 
the chapter's delegate to the 34th 
Grand Chapter Congress in Denver, 
Colorado, in 1983. 

Following graduation, Beth has 
been very active on national commit­
tees as a national officer and as an 
alumni chapter officer. She served on 
the national Expansion and Reactiva­
tion Committee and helped reactivate 
the Boston Alumni Chapter, where 
she served as Director of Undergrad­
uate Alumni Relations and Director 
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of Activities. She was also very in­
volved in the reactivation of Gamma 
Chapter and the installation of 
Lambda Tau Chapter. Beth has 
served as District Director for: Theta 
Rho Chapter, Duquesne University; 
Delta Psi Chapter, Suffolk University; 
Gamma Chapter, Boston University; 
Lambda Tau Chapter, Bentley Col­
lege; and the Boston Alumni 
Chapter. 

Since moving to Atlanta with her 
husband, Michael, in January of this 
year, she has served as the Atlanta 
Alumni Chapter Treasurer. Currently, 
she is a Sales and Marketing Repre­
sentative for Marshall Industries, a 
national electronics distributor. 

RONALD W. RICHARDS 

The newly elected South Atlantic 
Regional Director is Ronald W. Rich­
ards. Ron, an alumnus of Kappa Pi 
Chapter at the University of North 
Florida, is a November, 1985, initiate. 
While pursuing an MBA degree at the 
University of North Florida, Ron 
served Kappa Pi Chapter as President 
and Senior Vice President. 

Affiliated with the Jacksonville­
First Coast Alumni Chapter, Ron 
served as a District Director from 
1986 to 1989. 

Employed by the GElS Marine 
Center at Florida Community Col­
lege, Ron coordinates the vocational 
trades and apprenticeship programs 
for the college. Prior to that, he had 
been a career Navy man for 22 years, 
retiring from the Navy in January, 
1988. Ron is a resident of Jackson­
ville, Florida. 

LARRY E. BRYANT 

Elected to the position of Southern 
Regional Director is Larry E. Bryant. 
A November, 1984, initiate of Epsilon 
Phi Chapter at California State Uni­
versity at Sacramento, he served the 
chapter as Chancellor, Historian and 
Ritual Chairman. 

Following his graduation from Cal 
State-Sacramento and relocation to 
Memphis, he affiliated with the Mem­
phis Alumni Chapter and served as 
Vice President. He has also served as 
District Director for that alumni 
chapter and Alpha Phi Chapter at the 
University of Mississippi and Gamma 

Zeta Chapter at Memphis State 
University. 

Employed by Poncho's Manage­
ment, Inc., he lives in Memphis, 
Tennessee. 

B. TODD WHISENANT 

The newly elected Gulf South Re­
gional Director is B. Todd Whise­
nant. A November, 1982, initiate of 
Alpha Sigma Chapter at the Univer­
sity of Alabama, Todd served as 
Chapter President and was the chap­
ter's delegate to the 35th Grand 
Chapter Congress in Dallas. 

Following his graduation from the 
University of Alabama, Todd was 
employed by the fraternity as Chap­
ter Consultant from 1986 to 1988. 
During his tenure ·on the staff, he 
made over 150 chapter visits across 
the country, attended several Re­
gional Conferences and also the 36th 
Grand Chapter Congress in New Or­
leans. He has also served as District 
Director for Theta Sigma Chapter at 
the University of Central Florida. 

A resident of Baton Rouge, Louisi­
ana, Todd is employed by the corpo­
rate headquarters of Maison Blanche 
in Baton Rouge. 

THOMAS A. MORAN 

Elected as Director of the Great 
Lakes Region is Thomas A. Moran, a 
February, 1980, initiate of Alpha 
Omega Chapter at DePaul University. 
While a member of Alpha Omega 
Chapter, Tom served as Senior Vice 
President and CEI Chairman (Vice 
President for Chapter Operations). 

A member of the Chicago Alumni 
Chapter, Tom has served as Secretary. 
Prior to his election as Great Lakes 
Regional Director, he served as Dis­
trict Director for several chapters. He 
was also a member of the CEI Revi­
sions Committee. 

Employed by The Home Insurance 
Company, Tom is a resident of Na­
perville, Illinois. 

NORMAN KROMBERG 

The newly elected North Central 
Regional Director is Norman Krom­
berg, a November, 1981, initiate of Al­
pha Delta Chapter at the University of 
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Nebraska at Lincoln. While in the 
chapter, Norm served as President, 
Vice President for Professional Activi­
ties, CEI Chairman (Vice President 
for Chapter Operations) and Histo­
rian. He was also the Alpha Delta 
Chapter delegate to the 35th Grand 
Chapter Congress in Dallas. 

After graduation, Norm affiliated 
with the Lincoln-Greater Nebraska 
Alumni Chapter where he has served 
as Vice President. 

Employed as Comptroller of the 
Currency, Norm is a resident of 
Omaha, Nebraska. 

KAREN A. WINTER 

Re-elected to the position of Mid­
western Regional Director, Karen A. 
Winter is a May, 1983, initiate of Eta 
Nu Chapter at the University of Mis­
souri at St. Louis. As a member of 
Eta Nu Chapter, Karen held numer­
ous positions including Senior Vice 
President, Treasurer, Social Commit­
tee Chairman, Ritual Chairman and 
later as Alumni Advisor. 

Karen is affiliated with the St. 
Louis Alumni Chapter where she has 
served as its President and Vice Presi­
dent of Activities. Prior to her elec­
tion as Midwestern Regional Director 
in 1987, Karen served as District Di­
rector for Eta Nu Chapter and the 
Jefferson City-Mid Missouri Alumni 
Chapter. She was also a member of 
the Committee on Alumni Activities . 

A resident of St. Louis, Karen is 
employed by Boatmen's Bank. 

KURT H. HEYN 

Newly elected as the Gulf Western 
Regional Director is Kurt H. Heyn, 
an alumnus of Lambda Nu Chapter 
at Texas A & M University. Kurt, an 
April , 1986, initiate of Lambda Nu 
Chapter, served the chapter as its 
President while at Texas A & M. 

Following graduation from Texas 
A & M University in May, 1987, Kurt 
served as District Director and was 
very much involved in assisting with 
the establishment of Lambda Upsilon 
Chapter at St. Mary's University in 
San Antonio, Texas . 

A resident of San Antonio, Kurt is 
a member of the San Antonio-Alamo 
City Alumni Chapter where he has 
served as Vice President for Profes-
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sional Activities. He is employed by 
USIA in San Antonio. 

SANDRA A. COLEMAN 

Elected to her first term as Inter­
mountain Regional Director, Sandra 
A. Coleman is a March, 1980, initiate 
of Gamma Phi Chapter at the Uni­
versity of Texas at El Paso. As a 
member of Gamma Phi Chapter, she 
served as Secretary, Treasurer and 
CEI Chairman (Vice President for 
Chapter Operations). She later served 
the chapter as Chapter Advisor. 

Affiliated with the El Paso-Sun 
City Alumni Chapter, she has served 
as Vice President and Secretary. Prior 
to her election as Intermountain Re­
gional Director, Sandra served as 
District Director for Gamma Phi 
Chapter at the University of Texas at 
El Paso, Epsilon Upsilon Chapter at 
New Mexico State University and the 
El Paso-Sun City Alumni Chapter. 

A resident of El Paso, Texas, San­
dra is employed by Phelps Dodge Re­
fining Corporation. 

HELEN M. PAUSTIAN 

The newly elected South Pacific Re­
gional Director is Helen M. Paustian. 
An alumnus of Alpha Delta Chapter 
at the University of Nebraska at Lin­
coln, Helen was initiated in November, 
1980. As a member of Alpha Delta 
Chapter, she served as Historian, Se­
nior Guide, Scholarship Chairman, 
Basketball Marathon Chairman and 
was the delegate to the 33rd Grand 
Chapter Congress in 1981. 

Following graduation, Helen served 
as District Director from 1984 to 1989 
in both Nebraska and in Southern 
California. She has held offices in the 
Lincoln-Greater Nebraska, Orange 
County and Southern California 
Alumni Chapters and served as 
alumni chapter delegate to the 34th, 
35th and 36th Grand Chapter Con­
gresses. 

The North Central Region Colle­
gian of the Year in 1983, Helen has 
served on several national committees 
from 1983 to 1988. She has also con­
tributed as a seminar moderator dur­
ing the Grand Chapter Congress . 

A resident of Glendale, California, 
Helen is employed by Transamerica 
Life Companies in Los Angeles, 
California. 

BRIAN K. JUDD 

Elected as Director for the Western 
Region is Brian K. Judd. Brian, a 
November, 1983, initiate of Delta 
Omicron Chapter, is an alumnus of 
San Francisco State University. While 
a member of his chapter, Brian served 
as Vice President for Professional 
Activities. 

Affiliated with the San Francisco 
Alumni Chapter, he has served as 
President, Vice President and Treas­
urer. Prior to his election as Western 
Regional Director, Brian served as 
District Director for Rho Chapter 
at the University of California at 
Berkeley. 

A resident of Mountain View, Cali­
fornia, he is employed by Benham 
Capital Management Group in Palo 
Alto, California. 
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Memoriam 

I 
f ever .anyone could be described 
as having a love affair with Delta 
Sigma Pi, that someone would 
have to be Rudie Janzen. Rudie 

Janzen, who loved his fraternity 
more than almost anything else, died 
earlier this year on June 24, 1989. 
While that love for the fraternity may 
have died with him, the memory of 
his love and dedication to Delta 
Sigma Pi will be with us always. 

Rudolph Janzen, was born on Jan­
uary 15, 1902, and grew up in Moun­
tain Lake, Minnesota, where his 
father was a farmer and a banker. He 
attended Carleton College in North­
field, Minnesota, for two years before 
enrolling at the University of Minne­
sota and graduating with a degree in 
Business Administration in 1925 . 
While at the University of Minnesota, 
Rudie met a bunch of fellows who 
had just formed a business fraternity 
the previous spring who invited him 
to join. His initiation on November 
7, 1924, began what was to be an al­
most 65 year love affair with Delta 
Sigma Pi as a collegiate and alumni 
member. 

Deltasig was an understatement. His 
involvement in the fraternity raised 
that term to a new level with his con­
stant interaction with not only his Al­
pha Epsilon Chapter Brothers at the 
University of Minnesota, but with 
Deltasigs from across the country. 
Whether it was Rudie's attendance at 
Alpha Epsilon Chapter Anniversary 
Banquets in the 1920's, 30's, 40's and 
beyond, or his outstanding work in 
maintaining contact with his Alpha 
Epsilon Chapter Brothers over the 
years by publishing an alumni news­
letter, Rudie Janzen was involved 
with and loved his fraternity as much 
or more than anyone. 

Following Rudie's graduation from 
the University of Minnesota, he went 
to work for the now-defunct Glad­
ness Bakery in Minneapolis for 28 
years as secretary-treasurer. In 1957 
he started the Edina Kitchen, a bak­
ery/deli which specialized in home­
made Danish pastries and barbecued 
ribs. Although he retired in 1967, he 
continued to work part-time as a cou­
rier for the Gelco Corporation for 
another 10 years. His wife, Eleanore, 
said he was known as "Mr. Deltasig," 
to his friends and Brothers. 

"He was not a joiner," she said. 
"He was not a Rotarian, he was not a 
Shriner, he was not anything else, but 
put all his love and devotion into the 
fraternity." 

Rudie is survived by his wife, Elea­
nore, a brother, Kuno, who is an 
alumnus of Delta Sigma Pi and Al­
pha Epsilon Chapter of over 55 
years, and his sisters Hilda Warkentin 
and Erna Paulsrud. 

A man like Rudie who so loved his 
fraternity and brought so much hap­
piness to all Brothers, will be remem­
bered always. 

To say that Rudie was an involved 

As a member of the Grand Council 
(Board of Directors) and Golden 
Council, Rudie was devoted to Alpha 
Epsilon Chapter and Delta Sigma Pi. 
His involvement in keeping Alpha 
Epsilon Chapter Brothers up-to-date 
with the happenings of each other is 
almost beyond belief. This love and 
devotion to the fraternity was recog­
nized at the 60th Anniversary of the 
founding of Alpha Epsilon Chapter 
when Rudie was specially honored by 
the members of his chapter. 

Memoriam 
The fraternity, its officers, 

its staff and the editor of the 
magazine do not assu me re­
sponsibility or liability for the 
accuracy of this column . In­
formation in this column is 
printed as it is reported to The 
Central Office for record 
keeping purposes. 

William C. Crow, A uburn, 
1988 

Theodore B. Mitchell, Cali­
fornia-Berkeley, 3-11-88 

Arthur S. Nersesian, C. W. 
Post, 7- 15-88 

Armon E. Steffens, Den­
ver, 6-12-88 

Paul N. Donohoo, Drake, 
11-88 

Eugene J. Paul , Drake, 1-8-
89 

Phillip H. Hunt , Duquesne, 
9-29-88 

James H. Hardy, Sr., Geor­
gia Stale, 3-11-89 

Leon L. Moye, Georgia 
State, 1989 

Miles B. Lane, Georgia 
State, 5-7-89 

William T. Slater, Georgia 
Tech, 2-14-88 

Paul F. Muse, Indiana 
State, 4-12-89 
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William R. McGuire, Johns 
Hopkins, 1-7-89 

John G. DuBay, Johns 
Hopkins, 4-12-88 

Harry A. Hanson , Jr. , Kent 
State, 3-19-88 

Matthew J. Reichl , Mar­
queue, 5-5-89 

Carl W. Kleinheinz , Mar­
queue, 5-31-88 

Arthur D. Hoeppner, Min­
nesota, 3-12-89 

Leon J. Kaliher, Minne­
sota, 1989 

Frederick S. Lum , Mon­
mouth, 12-27-88 

Merle M. Hale, Nebraska­
Lincoln, 3-89 

George T. Densdale , Ne­
braska-Lincoln, 7-20-88 

Clifton A. Cox III, New 
Orleans, 12-13-88 

Henry V. Janowiec, North­
western-Chicago, 12-4-88 

Michael J. O'Toole, North­
western-Evanston, 1988 

Eugene Lloyd Cummings, 
Rutgers, 7-24-88 

Mabton Hartley, Sr., South 
Carolinat-27-89 

Thomas S. Pirro , SUNY­
Binghamton, 2-15-89 

Alan L. Bowling, SUNY­
Buffalo, 1-20-89 

Max Barnett, Jr., Tulane , 
4-23-89 

Arthur C. Carnley , Western 
Kentucky, 5-24-89 

FrankS. Andy, Arizona 
James E. Hayes , Arizona 

State 
William M. Roberts, Au­

burn 
Cumbie Bowen, Auburn 
Andrew C. Mitchell III, 

Auburn 
John Crain, Baylor 
Chester T. Cook, Boston 
Lawrence D. Northrop, Cal 

State-Chico 
Daniel J. McGrath, DePaul 
Edward J. Key, DePaul 
Thomas W. Jorgensen, 

Drake 
Donald C. Rocke, East 

Carolina 
Phillip C. Alsop, George­

town 
Lloyd L. Farris, Georgia 

State 
Samuel Y. Pruitt, Jr., Geor­

gia State 
David B. Henry , Indiana­

Bloomington 
Adam Benjamin, Jr. , Indi­

ana-Northwest 
Joseph E. McCann, Johns 

Hopkins 
James P. McFadden, 

Kansas 
Frederick R. Whitcomb, 

Mankato State 
A. Frank Putz, Marqueue 

Vincent J. Kleinpeter, Mar­
queue 

Maxwell Emerson, Mem­
phis State 

Lloyd C. Douglas, Miami­
Ohio 

John D. Shafer, Miami­
Ohio 

Mortimer C. Watson, Min­
nesota 

Harry L. Beacham, Jr., 
Mississippi State 

Arthur J. Latta, Nebraska­
Lincoln 

James C. Nemecek , New 
York 

Thomas F. Lavin, New 
York 

C. William Mahnken, New 
York 

Russell G. Nelson, North­
western-Chicago 

James P. Jones, Penn State 
William R. Graham, Rut­

gers 
Edmund Shapley, St. Am­

brose 
James R. Derrig, S.J., St. 

Louis 
James B. Williams , Jr., 

South Carolina 
Ralph W. Erickson, South 

Dakota 
Herman L. Maxey, South­

ern Mississippi 
Robert L. Heller, SUNY­

Buffalo 

Howard R. DuPuy, Texas­
Austin 

Milburn D. O'Dom, Texas-
Austin 

frank H. Ensign , Utah 
Fallas M. Kelly , Utah 
Robert F. Silver, Virginia 
Dale E. Kellogg, Wayne 

State-Nebraska 
Ernest J . Behmer, Wayne 

State-Nebraska 
Frederick E. Schoonmaker, 

Jr., West Liberty State 
Leon J. Heidgen , Mar­

queue, 5-9-89 
Robert M. Maynard, Mi­

ami-Ohio, 11-14-88 
George T. Dinsdale, Ne­

braska-Lincoln, 7-20-88 
Nancy L. Benzel, Ne­

braska-Lincoln, 3-17-89 
Frank R. Chobot, North­

western-Chicago, 12-26-88 
Wilma E. McGill, Rutgers, 

8-20-89 
Daniel J. Courain, Jr., Rut­

gers, 3-15-89 
Edward T. Groppel , St. 

Louis, 3-21-89 
Robert L . Ketter, SUNY­

Buffalo, 5-18-89 
John V. Cage, Jr., Christian 

Brothers 

Andrew J. McDonald, 
Kansas 

Fall, 1989 



(GCC from page 11 ) 

erboat provided riverboat cruises 
while dinner and dancing continued 
on board The President throughout 
the evening. 

The Final Business Session was 
held on Thursday, August 17. The 
election of the members of the Board 
of Directors and the presentation of 
Resolutions took place. Information 
on the results of the elections can be 
found elsewhere in this issue. Past 
Grand President Richard J. Parnitzke 
installed the 1989-91 Board of Direc­
tors and the Final Business Session of 
the 37th Grand Chapter Congress 
was adjourned by newly elected 
Grand President William R. Kinsella. 

In the afternoon, on the same day, 
additional seminars were offered for 
the attendees. Following these semi­
nars later that afternoon, Frank Po-
poff, Pr~sident and Chief Executive Frank Popoff, President and CEO of The Dow Chemical Company, addressed the Brothers and answered ques· 
Officer of The Dow Chemical Com- tions fo llowing his initiation as National Honary Member. 

pany, was initiated as the 23rd Na­
tional Honorary Member of Delta 
Sigma Pi. Following his initiation, 
Mr. Popoff made remarks to the 
group and answered questions from 
the Brothers. 

Later on that same day, all of the 
convention attendees participated in 
the 37th Grand Chapter Congress 
Banquet. The head table partici­
pants, including the entire Board of 
Directors and members of The Cen­
tral Office executive staff, paraded to 
their places at the head table to begin 
the evening's festivities. Grand Presi­
dent Henik served as Toastmaster and 
introduced Past Grand President Mi­
chael R. Mallonee who delivered the 
Invocation. 

The members of the Board of Di­
rectors and The Central Office execu- Brothers, guests and Central Office staff enjoyed Tuesday evening aboard the riverboat The President. 

tive staff and their spouses were seated 
at the head table. Members of the 
Golden Council, Order of the Golden 
Helmet, special guests and The Cen­
tral Office administrative staff were 
then introduced. It was noted that 
staff Bookkeeper Marjorie Wisecup 
would be retiring sometime prior to 
the end of the year. Chapter Consult­
ant Robby L. Hultz was also presented 
with a plaque recognizing his over two 
years service to the fraternity. Grand 
President Henik and Executive Direc­
tor Mazur then introduced National 
Honorary Member Frank Popoff and 
presented him with his Delta Sigma Pi 
Certificate of Membership. Mr. Po- Past Grand Presidents Richard J. Parnitzke, William W. Tatum, Jr., and Michael R. Mallonee escorted William 
poff was then greeted as our newest R. Kinsella to the podium fo llowing his election as Grand President. 

member with a standing ovation! 
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Following the banquet members enjoyed the Grand Chapter Con­
gress Dance. 

To conclude the banquet program, 
the traditional Grand Chapter Con-
gress attendance countdown was con-
ducted. This countdown, recognizing 
the attendees who have attended the 
most Grand Chapter Congresses, rec­
ognized Bob Hughes, alumnus of 
Beta Nu Chapter at the University of 
Pennsylvania. Bob, who was attend-
ing his 22nd Grand Chapter Con- Collegiate and Alumni members alike enjoyed the Grand Chapter Congress Banquet and Dance. 
gress, has attended every convention 
since 1947. After all of the presenta-
tions had concluded, the "Rose of 
Deltasig," led by Golden Council 
member Tony Fernandez, was sung 
and a memorable Grand Chapter 
Congress Banquet concluded. Fol­
lowing the banquet, a Board of Di­
rectors Reception was held in honor 
of Mr. Popoff while the remainder of 
the attendees enjoyed the dance 
which followed . 

The final day of the 37th Grand 
Chapter Congress, Friday, August 18, 
began with Regional Meetings and 
seminars in the morning. Following 
these meetings, was the Farewell 
Luncheon. The Farewell Luncheon, 
which traditionally closes the Grand 
Chapter Congress, recognized the re­
tiring members of the Board of Di­
rectors, who were presented with 
beautifully framed Certificates of Ap­
preciation. The presentation of the 
Kenneth B. White Travel Award was 
made to the Brothers of Epsilon Phi 
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Chapter at California State Univer­
sity at Sacramento who traveled the 
most "man-miles" to be in atten­
dance at the convention. The Travel 
Trophy for alumni attendance was 
presented to the Southern California 
Alumni Chapter. 

The conclusion of the 37th Grand 
Chapter Congress culminated nearly 
a week of activities revolving around 
Brotherhood and good fellowship. 
Many friendships were made and re­
newed and much was accomplished 
during the week. Important changes 
in the fraternity's Laws were made 
and, most of all, all Deltasigs enjoyed 
the tremendous warmth and hospital­
ity of the city of St. Louis. If you 
were not there you missed a great 
time. The 38th Grand Chapter Con­
gress will be in Washington, DC, in 
1991, so plan to be there! 

Past Chapter Consultant Frank Weber and Deltasig 
of the Year Tony Fernandez shared some memories 
during the banquet. 

Fall, 1989 
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01-01 
01-11 
01-12 
01-21 
01-22 
01-31 
01-32 
01-41 
01-42 

BADGES 

Plain, Golklad ... ... .. ..... ......... .... ....... . $27.00 
Pearl, 10K, Yellow Gold ........ ...... ..... 100.00 
Pearl, 10K, White Gold ........ .. .. ........ 110.00 
Pearl & Ruby, 10K, Yellow Gold ... .... 100.00 
Pearl & Ruby, 10K, White Gold ......... 110.00 
Ruby & Diamond, 10K, Yellow Gold . 275.00 
Ruby & Diamond, 10K, White Gold ... 285.00 
Diamond, 10K, Yellow Gold ........ ..... 550.00 
Diamond, lOK, White Gold ............. .. 560.00 

LAPEL PINS CALL LAW PINS ARE GoLKLAQ J 

05-01 
05-02 
05-03 
05-04 

02-11 
02-12 
02-13 
02-14 
02-15 
02-16 
02-17 
02-18 

02-21 
02-22 
02-23 
02-24 
02-25 
02-26 
02-27 
02-28 
02-99 

03-111 
03-311 
03-5# 
03-711 
03-911 
04-111 
04-3# 

Life Member Lapel Pin .... .. ... ... ............. $5.50 
Monogram Lapel Pin ............. ..... .... .. .. .... 5.50 
Large Enameled Coat of Arms Lapel Pin .. 5.50 
Mini. Enameled Coat of Arms Lapel Pin .. 5.50 

GUARDS - StNGLE LmER 
Plain, Golklad .... .. ..................... .. ....... $11.50 
Chased, Golklad ..... .....•.. ... •... ..... ........ $13.50 
Plain, 10K ... ..... ................... ..... .... ..... $25.00 
Chased, 10K ..... ..... .. ... ............. ... .... .. $27 .00 
Crown Pearl, 10K .............................. $50.00 
Crown Pearl & Ruby, 10K .. ..... .... .. ....... CALL 
Crown Ruby & Diamond, 10K .... .. ... .... . CALL 
Crown Diamond, 10K ... .... ................... CALL 

GUARDS - DouBLE LmER 

Plain, Golklad ............. ......... ...... .. .... .. $13.50 
Chased, Golklad ......... .•... .. •. ....... ....... . $17 .00 
Plain, 10K .................. .. .... ... ....... ....... $31.00 
Chased, 10K .. ..... ..... ........... .... ... .. .... . $33 .50 
Crown Pearl, 10K .... ................. ... ...... $68.00 
Crown Pearl & Ruby, 10K .. ....... ..... ... .. . CALL 
Crown Ruby & Diamond, 10K ....... .... ... CALL 
Crown Diamond, 10K ...... ..... ............... CALL 
White Gold Finish for any 10K guard ..... $6.00 

DANGLES 
President 03-211 Senior V. P. 
V. P. P. E. 03-4# V. P. P. A. 
Secretary 03-6# Treasurer 
Chancellor 03-8# V. P.C. 0. 
Historian 03-0# Ritual Chair 
Correspondent 04-211 Advisor 
Activities Chair 04-4# Guide 

Golldad 121 ...... .............. ... ............ ... ... ........... ... .... ......... $10.00 
IOK Yellow Gold 131 ......... ....... ............. ...................... .. . $16.00 
JOK White Gold 151 ............... ............... ..... .... ... .. ..... ... .. . $20.00 

PLEDGE PIN 
05-05 Pledge Pin ................. .. . ..... . . .. $3.50 

LAVALIERES 14K IOK GK ss 
[II ~ use finish II ,. ,. ,. 141 131 121 Ill 
08-J# Mini Verticai.U:n $25.00$16.50 $7.50$10.00 
08·2N Orcle .u:n 38.50 28.50 I 2.50 I 2.50 
08-3# Heart .u:n 38.50 28.50 I 2.50 I 2.50 
08·4# Staggered .u:n 37.00 27.00 12.50 12.50 
08·5# Ingot .u:n 75.00 50.00 I 2.50 I 2.50 
08·6• Ufe Member N/A N/A 7.50 N/A 
08·7# Lg. C of A lei N/A N/A 7.50 N/A 
08·8# Mini C of A lei N/A N/A 7.50 N/A 
08·9# 18" Neck Chain N/A N/A 7.50 7.50 
07-99 Enameled Coat of Arms for items marked lei · $5.00 
NOTE ' Lavalieres do not include a chain. 

CHARMS & PINS 
[ II • use finish II,.,. 
09· I# Pebble C of A 
09·2# 3/4" Disc C of A 
09-3# Staggered Stickpin 
09·4# C of A Stickpin 
09·5# # 09-I as a Pin 
09·6# # 09-2 as a Pin 

MISCELLANEOUS• 

14K IOK 

141 131 
$150.00$110.00 

150.00 100.00 
43.00 33.00 
50.00 35.00 

150.00 110.00 
150.00 I 10.00 

[ # = use finish # ,. ... .,.. .,.. .. • 
10·3# C of A Money CUp 
10·42 C of A Key Chain 

IOK 

131 
$40.00 
N/A 

65.00 I 0-5# C of A Cross Pen 

GK ST 

121 Ill 
$35.00 $40.00 
35.00 40.00 
15.00 20.00 
18.00 20.00 
35.00 40.00 
35.00 40.00 

GK SS 

121 Ill 
$20.00 $20.00 
$18.00 N/A 

42.00 42.00 
• Finish selection for miscellaneous items is for the Coat of Arms 

portion only. All Cross pens are gold filled. Money clips are 
golklad. 

JEWELRY PRICE LIST & ORDER FORM 

MEN'S RINGS _l.41( .11lK M All jewelry io excluoiuelv 
II ,. use finish II ............ ,. ,. ...... .,. 141 131 Ill manufactured /or 

06-111 Incised Coat of Arms $365.00 $260.00 N/A 

06-211 Onyx w/Coat of Arms lei 390.00 280 .00 130.00 Delta Sigma Pi 

06-311 Signet Coat of Arms lei 280.00 195.00 100.00 
in the 

06-4# Incised 6illw/Amethyst lbl 350.00 250.00 115.00 
06-5# 6ill Collegiate lbl 470.00 340.00 155.00 United Stales of 

America 

WOMEN 'S RINGS 14K IOK ST 
bv .......... 

[ 11 - use finish II ........................ 141 131 Il l 

07-111 Swirl w/ Pearls $185.00 $135.00 N/A 

eP 07-211 Swirl w/ Ruby & Pearl 200 .00 150.00 N/A 

07-311 Swirl w/ Rubles 205.00 155.00 N/ A 

07-4# Swirl w/ Ruby & Diamond 270.00 215.00 N/A e3 
07-5# Swirl w/ Diamonds 320.00 250 .00 N/A 

150.00 105.00 40.00 07-6# Oval Incised Greek Letter 
07-7# Narrow Band C of A lei 125.00 90.00 40.00 BurP, Patte !'SOn & 6uld eompat 
07-8# Onyx w/Coat of Arms lei 185.00 135.00 60.00 ""'"' 07-911 1107-8 w/Pearl shanks lei 200 .00 155.00 75.00 
07-0# Mini Monogram 100.00 75.00 35.00 
07-99 Enameled Coat of Arms for items marked lei - $6.00 

lbl - also available with birthstone, plea"" spedfy 

ORDER INFQRMAUON 

- Jeweled badges. all guards. rings. chmms. and 
miscellaneous rtems are custom orders: allow 4 
to 6 weeks for delivery. Allow 2 to 3 weeks for all 
othernems. 

- We provide a 5% discount for cosh purchases. 
All prices in this list ore cash discount prices In 
SUS and ore subject to change wrthout notice. 

-All ordern must be pte paid by check. money 
order or ctedrt card. Re!umed checks are 
subject !o a $12.50 setvice charge. 

- Ordern may be returned only wrth ptior retum 
authorization. Contact the Jewelry Order clerk 
at The Central Office for return authorization 
number. 

- Custom otdern ore no! cancellable. 

- QUESTIONS ? SPECIAL ORDERS ? - contact !he 
Jewelry Order cleil< at The Central Office at 
513-523-1907 . 

- All stones. wnh the exception of diamonds ore 
synthetic. Call to determine ptice and availability of 
genuine stones. 

- GK = Golklad. which Is a 14K gold elecltoplote. 

- ST = Sitvertain® . which Is wMe jewelets stainless. 

- 10K = 10 coral gold 

- 14K = 14 carat gold - SS =Sterling Sitvet 

~-------------------------, 

I I 
I NAME CHAPTER & NUMBER I 
I I 
I MAIUNG ADDRESS TELEPHONE NUMBER I 
I I 
I CITY, STATE & ZIP CODE I 
I I 
I ITEM I 
I NO. Q T Y DESCRIPTION COST I 
I I 
I -1 
I I 
I I 

I A] SUBTOTAL I 
I 0 VISA 0 MasterCard 

I 
I B] Shipping & Handling [5% of AI 

J 
I 

I Card Number C] Credit Card Sale - 5 % of A I 
I 

Ohio Orders- 5.5% Sales TaxiA+B+CJ I 
I SIGNA lURE I 
I TOTAL REMITIANCE I 

I EXP. DATE SEND ORDERS TO: D elta Sigma Pi 

I P .O. Box 230 1 

L-----------~x~~OH45056-023~------~ 



Mergers 
Susan D. Rubel, Akron, on 

April 22, 1989, to John J. 
Klimo, at Richfield, OH. 

Christian J. Keller, Eastern 
Illinois , on September 9, 
1989, to Angela C. Stumph, at 
Rochester, IL. 

Randall C. White, Eastern 
Illinois , on September 9, 
1989, to Janice Thomas, at 
Breese, IL. 

Dina L. Anzelmo, Illinois 
State, on April I, 1989, to 
John A. Bown. 

Monica E. Sabo, Indiana 
Northwest, on July 22, 1989, 
to William M. Figler, at High­
land, IN. 

Linda L. Allison, Lamar, 
on August 12, 1989, to J. Da­
vid Huff, Jr., at Houston, TX. 

Bits and Pieces 
Ann M. Hammermeister, 

Mankato State, on August 19, 
1989, to Daniel J. Williamson, 
at Rochester, MN. 

Shelly J. F. Kanneberg, 
Marquel/e, on July I , 1989, to 
Vincent T. Feleccia, at Loves 
Park, IL. 

Angela K. Nietfeld, Ne­
braska-Lincoln , on March 11, 
1989, to Thomas J. Zalewski, 
at Austin, TX. 

David T. Rusoff, Pennsyl­
vania, on July 9, 1989, to Mer­
edith Kwartin, at Stamford, 
CT. 

Michael D. Johnson, 
Wayne State-Detroit, on May 
20, 1989, to Alexis M. Cham­
bers, Wayne State-Detroit. 

Dividends 
To Brother Mary Anne 

Hamlin DeForke, Houston, 

and Paul DeForke, on May 11 , 
1989, a daughter, Sarah Eliza­
beth. 

To Brother Brian G. 
Barnier, Michigan, and Carol 
L. Clark, on May 14, 1989, a 
son, Glenn Albert James. 

To Brother Joyce Robb 
Gettman, Nebraska-Lincoln, 
and Randall Gettman, on 
June 9, 1989, a son, Gregory 
Rob b. 

To Brother David A. Cook, 
Ohio State, and Ellen W. 
Cook, on June 19, 1989, a 
daughter, Victoria Rose. 

To Brother Michael S. 
Obenshain, South Carolina, 
and M. Elaine Obenshain, on 
December 10, 1988, a son, Ste­
phen Lawrence. 

To Brother Helen M. 
Artman, Northeast Louisi­
ana, on January 12, 1989, a 
daughter, Naomi Denise. 

To Brother Cinthia Casto 
Horton, Ohio State, and 
Dana E. Horton, on June 23, 
1988, a son, Byron Dana. 

To Brother Karen Hughes 
Lazarus, Oklahoma State, 
and Andrew Lazarus, on De­
cember 7, 1988 , a son, An­
drew Tony. 

To Brother Harlan M. Zein­
stra, St. Cloud Stale, and 
Mary Stavenger Zeinstra, on 
January 16, 1989, a daughter, 
Lauren Nicole. 

To Brother and Mrs . A. 
Robert Lee, Jr. , Southern 
Mississippi, on February 20, 
1989, a son, Andrew Robert. 

To Brother Lauren Rosen­
thal Effron, SUNY-Albany, 
and Gary Effron, on April 18, 
1989, a daughter, Rebecca 
Lynne. 

APPLICATIONS ARE NOW BEING ACCEPTED 
FOR THE POSITION OF 

CHAPTER CONSULTANT 

To Brother Charles A. 
Sememza UI , SUNY-Albany, 
and Deborah Sememza, on 
December 12, 1987, a son, 
Daniel Charles. 

To Brother Christopher 
John Mauck, Texas Tech , and 
Brother Jeanne Anne Driver 
Mauck, Texas Tech, on June 
3, 1988, a son, Christopher 
Daniel. 

To Brother S. Frank Kaker, 
Texas Tech, and Brother Su­
san Ranta Kaker, Texas Tech, 
on March 18, 1989, a son, 
Charles Brandon. 

To Brother William H. 
Filmore, Troy State, and 
Angelia Filmore, on October 
30, 1988, a son, William 
Henry, Jr. 

To Brother C. Jeffery Trip­
lett , Wake Forest, and Lau­
rance D. Triplette, on Janu­
ary 30, 1989, a daughter, 
Gabrielle Elizabeth Laurance. 

WITH THE INTERNATIONAL FRATERNITY OF DELTA SIGMA PI 

The position of Chapter Consultant, a two-year, full-time employment opportunity, 
is an exciting, challenging and rewarding position for any member of Delta Sigma Pi 

who is a recent graduate of who will be graduating during the spring of 1990. 
Men and women interested in the position of Chapter Consultant should contact 

Director of Chapter Services C. Dean Ferguson for further information about the position 
and application requirements. All inquiries should be addressed to: 

C. Dean Ferguson, Director of Chapter Services 
The Central Office 

Delta Sigma Pi 
330 South Campus Avanue, P.O. Box 230 

Oxford, Ohio 45056-0230 

ARE YOU MOVING? 
Please Let Us Know 

Attach your current mailing label in the space provided, 
fill in your new address and return this form. to the address below. 

New Address: 

Name 

Street, Route, Box, Apt. 

City, State, Zip Code 

Please send to: Delta Sigma Pi, 330 South Campus Avenue, P.O. Box 230, Oxford , Ohio 45056-0230 
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Susan Rubel Klimo, Akron, has accepted a 
new position as Mileage Administrator of the 
Goodyear Tire & Rubber Company in Rich­
field, OH. 

LIOTTA RECEIVES CFP 
DESIGNATION 

Joseph A. Liotta, Christian Brothers, a Fi­
nancial Advisor with the Melville, New York, 
office of Prudential-Bache Securities, has re­
ceived the Certified Financial Planner desig­
nation from the International Board of 
Standards and Practices for Certified Financial 
Planners, Denver, Colorado. 

The CFP designation specifies that he has 
demonstrated competence in analyzing, initiat­
ing and developing personal and business fi­
nancial plans, including maintenance of the 
financial plans . 

Liotta, who joined Prudential-Bache in 1983 
as a Financial Advisor, was previously with 
Foilmark, Inc., a manufacturing firm. 

Ronald J. Patten, Colorado, has been 
named Dean of the College of Commerce and 
Professor of Accountancy at DePaul Univer­
sity. 

Beth A. Pappadopoulas, Connecticut, has 
accepted a new position as Auditor with the 
Defense Contract Audit Agency at the General 
Dynamics/ Electric Boat resident office in Gro­
ton, Connecticut. She was previously the Inter­
nal Auditor at NESB Corporation. 

Frank G. Pawlowski, DePaul, has been 
named a Vice President of Merrill Lynch Busi­
ness Financial Services, Inc., in Chicago, Illi­
nois . He also continues in his position as 
National Credit Manager. 

FRANCKOWIAK BECOMES A 
CERTIFIED MANAGEMENT 
ACCOUNTANT 

David G. Franckowiak, DePaul, an Audit 
Supervisor with Coopers & Lybrand in Chi­
cago, Illinois, has become a Certified Manage­
ment Accountant. He successfully completed a 
comprehensive examination on accounting and 
related subjects and satisfied the required two 
years of management accounting experience. 

The Certified Management Accountant pro­
gram was established in 1972 by the National 
Association of Accountants, the world's largest 
organization of management accountants. The 
Certificate is designed to recognize profes­
sional competence in management accounting, 
and in achieving the Certificate he displayed 
proficiency in many facets of accounting and 
financial management. 

FRANSON NAMED VP AND 
GENERAL COUNSEL 

Marc P. Franson, Drake, has been named 
Vice President and General Counsel of the 
Credit Card Services Division of Household 
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Taking Note 
International, Inc., and its wholly owned sub­
sidiary Household Finance Corporation. 

Household's Credit Card Services division is 
one of the 15th largest issuers of credit cards in 
the United States and also engages in the pro­
viding of financing to retail merchants and 
consumers nationwide. 

Marc, originally of Galesburg, Illinois, is a 
graduate of Drake University, Des Moines, 
Iowa, and also holds a Master of Business Ad­
ministration and Law degree from Drake. Cur­
rently a resident of Evanston, Illinois, he is a 
member of the national board of directors of 
Sigma Alpha Epsilon and a trustee of its edu­
cational foundation. He is active in legal, pro­
fessional and civic groups and serves as senior 
warden of St. Matthew's Episcopal Church in 
Evanston. Marc has also been named to the 
1989-1990 edition of Who's Who in American 
Law. 

Frank L. Field, Jr., Georgetown, has been 
appointed Financial Director and Controller of 
the Firestone Tire & Rubber Company of New 
Zealand Ltd., located in Christ church, New 
Zealand. 

Everett D. Randall, Georgia State, has been 
named Assistant Vice President for the Ameri­
can Institute for Property and Liability Under­
writers and the Insurance Institute of America. 

WESTLAKE ELECTED PRESIDENT 
GENERAL OF SAR 

James R. Westlake, Georgia State, has been 
elected President General of the National Soci­
ety of the Sons of the American Revolution at 
its 99 Congress in San Francisco, California, 
in July of 1989. He is the first Georgian to hold 
the office of President General of NSSAR. 

Westlake becomes the 86th President Gen­
eral of the 25,000 member Genealogical Soci­
ety. The members are proven descendants of 
those who helped achieve Independence from 
Britain in the American Revolution. 

A former State Legislator in the Georgia 
General Assembly, he was born in Kansas City, 

Missouri . He has been a businessman, colum­
nist for the Decatur-DeKalb News in Georgia 
and College Instructor at Georgia State Uni­
versity. He is now in Public Service with the 
U.S. Department of Commerce in the South­
east Region and resides in Covington, GA. 

Robert S. Monks, Houston, has recently 
formed Monks, Monks, & Monks, P.C., '!Vith 
his two brothers. Monks, Monks, and Monks, 
P.C., is a general law practice with a concen­
tration in criminal law. 

Dina Anzelmo Bown, Illinois State, is an 
Assistant Buyer with Von Roll, Inc. The com­
pany is based in Zurich, Switzerland, and de­
signs incinerators for municipal and hazardous 
waste disposal. 

Monica Sabo Figler, Indiana Northwest, has 
accepted a new position as Staff Physical Ther­
apist with Restorative Services, Inc., at St. 
Catherine's Hospital in East Chicago, IN. 

MARKYTAN RETIRES FROM 
BANKING 

Edward D. Markytan, Nebraska-Lincoln, 
Assistant Vice President of Union Bank in Los 
Angeles, California, retired after 52 years in 
banking. For 26 years he was with Union Bank 
and the previous 26 years he has been with 
Bank of America. 

Upon graduating from the University of Ne­
braska in 1937, Markytan started his banking 
career immediately and progressed through all 
phases of banking to his present position. 

He was master sergeant in the Fiscal Direc­
tor's Headquarters, active in bank functions, 
past president of Oneonta Club of South Pasa­
dena, past president of Union Bank Singers, 
chairman of South Pasadena Scout Day, treas­
urer and past scoutmaster of Troop 342, and 
recipient of scouting's Silver Beaver Award. 

Markytan makes his home in South Pasa­
dena, California, and continues his involve­
ment in civic, community and scouting affairs. 
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Michael P. Morley, Rochester Tech, General 
Manager of Marketing and Vice President of 
the professional photography division at East­
man Kodak Company, has been elected Chair­
man of the Board of Family Service of 
Rochester, Inc. A Kodak employee since 1962, 
he was awarded an Alfred P. Sloan Fellowship 
at the Sloan School of Management of the 
Massachusetts Institute of Technology. 

Scott J. King, San Diego State, has accepted 
a position as a Customer Service Analyst with 
American Honda Motor Company in Tor­
rance, CA. 

Stefan A. Edh, San Diego State, has ac­
cepted a position as a Staff Accountant with 
Arthur Young in Washington, DC. 

Mary A. Ross, San Diego State, has ac­
cepted a position as an Audit Staff Accountant 
with Arthur Andersen & Company in Los An­
geles, CA. 

Michel)e Bush, San Diego State, has ac­
cepted a position as a Staff Accountant with 
Peat, Marwick , Main & Company in San 
Diego, CA. 

Patricia M. Prince, San Diego State, has ac­
cepted a position as a Staff Accountant with 
Peat, Marwick, Main & Company in Orange 
County, CA. 

Cecelia A. Korn, San Diego State, has ac­
cepted a position as a Production Planner with 
Acuson Corporation in San Jose, CA. 

Stephen P. Kauzlaric, San Diego State, has 
accepted a position as an Analyst with First In­
terstate Bank in Los Angeles, CA. 

Timothy G. Parker, San Diego State, has ac­
cepted a position as an Analyst with Security 
Pacific Business Credit in New York, NY. 

Dina M. Underly, San Diego State, has ac­
cepted a position as a Staff Accountant with 
Coopers & Lybrand in San Diego, CA. 

Taking Note 
Christopher N. Lane, South Carolina, has 

accepted a new position as Director of Ac­
counting for St. Francis Xavier Hospital in 
Charleston, SC. 

Charles K. Carrico, Southern Mississippi, has 
been promoted to Senior Instructor Minuteman 
Deputy Crew Commander in the United States 
Air Force in F E Warren AFB, WY. 

GORDON APPOINTED CHIEF 
FINANCIAL OFFICER AND 
TREASURER 

Albert S. Gordon, SUNY-Albany, has 
joined Kemp & George, a Boston based direct 
mail catalog company, as Chief Financial Offi­
cer and Treasurer. His responsibilities include 
maintaining investor and bank relationships , 
providing business and financial strategic anal­
ysis, establishing accounting and control sys-

terns, and supervising the accounting depart­
ment. 

Gordon, a CPA, received a Masters of Busi­
ness Administration (MBA), from Harvard 
University in Cambridge, Massachusetts, 
in 1985 . He was graduated from the 
SUNY-Albany in 1981 , Magna Cum Magna, 
with a Bachelor of Science degree. 

Gordon comes to Kemp & George from The 
Westwood Group, Inc., Boston, where he was 
Vice President of Marketing. He joined The 
Westwood Group after working in brand man­
agement at the corporate headquarters of 
Proctor & Gamble Company in Cincinnati , 
Ohio. He has also been a Senior Accountant 
for Peat, Marwick, Main & Company in New 
York City. 

The Collegian of the Year 1981 , he has 
served on the Board of Directors and Executive 
Committee of the fraternity and also served as 
Treasurer of the Delta Sigma Pi Educational 
Foundation. 

John E. Duffy, Wisconsin- Whitewater, has 
accepted a new position as Marketing Repre­
sentative with Micro America in Waukesha, 
WI. 

Steven J. Dryer, Wisconsin- Whitewater, has 
accepted a new position as Insurance Saleman 
with Northwestern Mutual Life Insurance 
Company in Wisconsin. 

Kevin P. Kirkland , Wisconsin-Whitewater, 
has accepted a new position as Corporate Sales 
& Training with Racine Industries in Racine, 
WI. 

James L. Derivan, Wisconsin-Whitewater, 
has accepted a new position as Consumer Serv­
ices with Wisconsin Power & Light in Delavan, 
WI. 

Richard P. Cops, Wisconsin- Whitewater, 
has accepted a new position as Assistant Buyer 
(Trainee) with Boston Department Store in 
Milwaukee, WI. 

NEW POSITON, MERGER, .DIVIDENDS? 
If so, please let us know! 

Send us press releases, photographs and additional information about yourself. 
Share your successes with other Brothers by sending them to: 

EDITOR 
The DELTASIG of Delta Sigma Pi 

330 South Campus Avenue 
P.O. Box 230 

Oxford, Ohio 45056-0230 
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Educational Foundation 
The Delta Sigma Pi Educational Foundation, thr~ugh your 

generous contributions to the 1989 Annual Campaign of the 
Leadership Fund, announces that applications for the follow­
ing scholarships are now being accepted: 

Undergraduate Study Grants 
for Deltasigs 

One-time grants of $500.00 for un­
dergraduate study in the field of busi­
ness are available to undergraduate 
Deltasigs in their freshman, sopho­
more, junior or senior year. An ap­
plicant must be an undergraduate 
brother of the Fraternity in good 
standing with at least one semester or 
quarter of college remaining. The 
grant is based on fraternity service, 
scholarship and financial need . Cur­
rently, one annual grant is available, 
and is named in memory of Brother 
Ben H. Wolfenberger of Beta Upsilon 
Chapter. 

Graduate Study Grants 
for Deltasigs 

One-time grants of $1,500.00 for 
graduate study are available to 
Deltasigs who have completed at least 
75o/o of the undergraduate require­
ments for graduation. An applicant 
must be an undergraduate brother of 
the Fraternity who has been a mem­
ber for at least one year, or an alumni 
brother, in good standing. Applica­
tions are sent to all collegiate and 
alumni chapters, and Deans of 
Schools of Business . Currently, one 
such grant is awarded each year. This 
grant is named in memory of Brother 
Lester H. White of Alpha Chapter. 

Undergraduate Scholarship 
for Deltasig Family 
Members 

A four-year, $1,000.00 per year, 
scholarship awarded to a son, daugh­
ter, grandson, granddaughter, niece, 
nephew, brother or sister of a Delta­
sig in good standing. Applications for 
this scholarship ar~ printed in The 
DELTASIG Magazine. Up to two 
such scholarships are awarded each 
year and are named in memory of 
Brothers Howard B. Johnson (Kappa 
Chapter) and Thomas M. Mocella 
(Beta Chapter). 
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Please send me an application and information 
on the following scholarship: 
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D Undergraduate 
Study Grant 

Name: 

D Graduate 
Study Grant 

D Study Grant for 
family members 

--------------------------------------------------
Address: ------------------------------------------------
City: ____________________ State: _______ Zip: ___ _ 

Chapter & Initiation # -----------------------------------

Clip and mail by 12/31/89 to: 
Delta Sigma Pi Educational Foundation 

c/o DanielS. Doyle 
P.O. Box 230 

Oxford, OH 45056-0230 

-------------------------
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• • • Support 

Join The 
Celebration • • • 

Brothers all across the nation are 
celebrating this year by becoming charter 
leadership fund supporters. You can join the 
celebration of Brotherhood by making your 
tax-ded~ctible contribution today! 

Your contribution will make this important 
inaugural campaign year a success. Make 
Delta Sigma Pi one of your priorities this 
year, and join the celebration. 

the '89 Annual Campaign 

Contributions may be made directly to: 

~----Delffi----------­
~-Sigma------­
:.__---Pi-------

LEADERSHIP FUND 
P.O. Box 230 

Oxford, OH 45056-0230 



Delta Sign1a Pi 
1990 Alun1ni Cruise 

A fabulous 4 night cruise 
on the 

M/S Sunward II. 
Departs Miami 

on 
August 13, 1990 

to the 
fun-filled islands on the Bahamas. 

Price per person includes airfare, 
transfers and all meals 

Inside cabin $634.00 

Outside cabin ·$663.00 

For additional information & reservations 
please call 

Whitt Cl"uises and Travel 

1-800-422-2268 


